APPENDIX 11

Faze Norman

From: _ _

Sent: 06 March 2022 17:15

To: Licensing

Subject: NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR NEW PREMISES LICENCE: MELBOURNE HALL
Categories: Faye

Dear Sirs

I am writing to express my concerns over, and object to the application by Melbourne for a licence to host a large
variety of indoor and outdoor events within the bounds of Melbourne Hall gardens.

I have an elderly relative living in Pool Cottage, which is just on the other side of the wall from the proposed stage,
bar and food areas. The events are obviously designed to attract large numbers and can be held any day of the
week. The application covers events running from 09.00 to 22.30 h and has provision for people leaving the
premises up to 23.30 h. One of the exits/entrances is likely to be off Pool Road, a short distance from Pool Cottage.

The noise of the events themselves and the of people arriving and departing, early in the morning and very late ay
night, cannot be but disruptive to elderly people who currently enjoy the peace and tranquility of a rural setting in
their final days. The events are planned for between April and October, precisely the time when residents will leave
windows open for fresh air and cooling breezes,

These sorts of events are surely in the wrong place and | object to the application.

I note the proposed event areas and facilities are well away from Melbourne Hall itself, in fact it would be
impossible to position them much further away.

Yours sincerely

(Melbourne resident)



